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Meeting: December 19, 2023, Sherwood Center
Members Present:   
Melissa Grow - Chair

Padma Surapureddi – Vice Chair

Ruth Bandler – Secretary

Sharon Chang
Caroline Crocker

Patricia Gallagher
Yolanda Ortiz

Kelsey Sandoval

Dan Smith

Debra Wright

Members Absent:
Brian Howell - Treasurer

Michele Greet

Susan Morris

Staff:  
Christine Vincent – Cultural Arts, Acting Manager
Guests:

Brooke Hardin – Director, Community Dev & Planning
Rob Stalzer – City Manager

Antonio and other members of the Willard-Sherwood team

Visitor:

Henrietta Fernandez – considering applying for a CoA position
Commission Monthly Meeting – 7:01 PM
Melissa Grow called the Commission on the Arts (CoA) Meeting to order at 7:01 PM.   

Melissa announced that tonight is Dan’s and Debra’s last meeting, and she thanked them for their service.

Melissa welcomed visitor Henrietta Fernandez who asked to visit because she’s considering applying for a CoA position.

Approval of Minutes for November 2023 – Ruth Bandler, Secretary (included in the read-ahead packet)
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the minutes.
Treasurer’s Report – Brian Howell, Treasurer (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Brian was absent.  Melissa referred the commissioners to his report.
Cultural Arts Manager’s Report – Christine Vincent, Cultural Arts, Acting Manager (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Christine summarized the report. 
- SharePoint site - Christine posted some documents to the new SharePoint site.  Several members said they did not receive access instructions.  Christine said she would resend them to everyone.
- Election Sticker Contest - Melissa asked the commissioners if they wanted to participate in the Election Sticker Contest voting again this year; they said yes.  The commissioners discussed publicizing the contest on our Facebook page.  Christine will let the group know when the flyer and poster are approved for posting.

- Old Town Hall Renovation Schedule – Christine said the tentative period of OTH closure is Jan 2025-Jan 2026.  There had been initial concern about finding alternative sites for BLOTHPS events, however that will not be needed because all 25/26 events have been double-booked at the Sherwood Center.

- Action: Christine will resend the SharePoint access instructions email to the commissioners.
- Action: Christine will let the commissioners know when the Election Sticker Contest flyer and poster are approved for posting.  We should tell Christine how many we would like to post and where we would like to post them.

New Business – Melissa Grow, Chair

Willard-Sherwood Health and Community Center Update Presentation – Brooke Hardin, Director, Community Dev & Planning; Rob Stalzer – City Manager 
· Brooke introduced several members of the staff and gave a brief background of the project. He said the Mayor and Town Council are also considering the findings of a feasibility study for a separate Cultural Arts Center/Performance Venue.   Antonio presented the slides (distributed at the meeting).
· Commissioners raised several questions/comments.
· Will there be elevated/theater-style seating in the large room?  Answer: No.

· Will there be a permanent stage in the large room?  Answer: No.

· What will be the size of the temporary/portable stage?  Answer: It’s the same stage that’s presently in use in the large room.

· We need a dedicated exterior place for public art.

· January 9 – City Council Metting to discuss whether or not to keep working on the expansion of the Sherwood Center large room.

· Brooke asked the commissioners to follow up with the staff if they have any questions.

· Rob Stalzer reminded the commissioners that the feasibility study options presently do not have funding, and there are higher priority projects ahead of them for funding.
Committee Reports – Melissa Grow, Chair
· ArtScreen – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat discussed the report and the recent December event, The Princess Bride.  

· Pat asked for volunteers to help during the events and for new members to join the Committee, which is now down to Pat and Ruth.

· City of Fairfax Band Association (CFBA) – Ruth Bandler (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Ruth referred the members to the CFBA report.

· Grants – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat discussed the report.

· Language Arts 123 Committee – Sharon Chang
· Sharon discussed the upcoming “Write-On” event which will be about history writers and the Language Arts 123 Competition and asked the commissioners to post the information on our  personal Facebook pages.

· Action: Sharon asked the commissioners to post flyers about upcoming Write-On events and the Language Arts 123 Competition on our personal Facebook pages.
· Marketing and Public Relations – Yolanda Ortiz

· Yolanda said the group is working on developing processes and procedures for posting publicity announcements. 
· Parks and Recreation Advisory Board (PRAB) – Padma Surapureddi
· Padma summarized the most recent PRAB meeting.
· Performance and Events – Melissa Grow (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Melissa reminded the commissioners that this committee now needs a new chair because Debra has left the CoA.
· Action: With Jessica’s departure from the CoA, the Performance Events and Venues Committee needs a new chair.
· Public Art – Debra Wright (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Debra discussed the report.

· Padma said the Fairfax Art League has now obtained display space; it is at City Hall.
The meeting adjourned at 8:28 pm.
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